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Site personnel felt that using the Robert Shaw diaphragms with
the reduced lifetime cou!d be wused if the diaphragm was
replaced on a bi-weekly basis, until replacement diaphragm
capable of meeting the original design spec. was available.
The diaphragm was replaced and HPCI was proven operable.

On 8-18-81, at 9:45 EDT and with Unit 1 at steady state 91.7%
thermal power, the monthly test co¢f "HPCI Pump Operability"
(ENP-1-3303) was being performed. As per procedure "HPCI
Leakage Inspection" (HNP-1-6011) it was found that the Robert
Shaw diaphragm in the Rober. Shaw Control Valve had ruptured.
The HPCI system was declared inoperable and per Tech Spec
Section 3.5.D.2 RCIC, ADS, CSS, and LPCI were operable. No
significant event occurred.

The diaphragm for the control valve wis replaced with a Terry
Turbine Supplied diaphragm different from the one previously
installed, but capable of 100 cycles. Close monitoring of the
number of cycles placed on the diaphragm is in progress until
a replacement meeting the 1000 cycle condition is available.

This is a non-repetitive event and there were no effects upon
public health and safety due to this event. There is no
impact on Unit 2 HPCI since it has the 1000 cycle diaphragm
installed. This is currently being evaluated as a potential
10CFR21.

The 1000 cycle diaphragm will be installed in Unit 1 HPCI
following receipt.



